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6 December 2024 
 
 
Tēnā koe  
 
Thank you for your request of 18 November 2024 seeking the following information under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the Act): 

 
“Could you supply me with the annual budget for the Climate Change Commission please” 
  

The Commission has considered your request in accordance with the Act. 
 
Response 
 
The Climate Change Commission’s annual budget for 2024/25 is $16,153 million. This is reported on page 
37 in our 2024/25 Statement of Performance Expectations document which is available on our website 
here.  
 
Information on the annual budget in past years can be found in the financial statements section of our 
Annual Report for the corresponding year. You can find past Annual Reports here.  
 
As the information is publicly available online, section 18(d) of the Act supports our decision to not supply it 
here.   
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review of this response by the Office of the Ombudsman, in 
accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. Contact details for the Ombudsman can be found on their website 
at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz  
 
Please note that the Commission proactively releases its responses to requests made under the Act. This is 
to help ensure others can also have access to this information. As such, this letter will shortly be published 
on our website with your name and contact details redacted to protect your privacy.   
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

Grant Blackwell 
Chief Science Adviser 




